
From Pastor Tim  

Dear Church Family, 
 
I hope this email finds you well! Please read the following carefully!  
 
Last night, the Deacon Council met via zoom to discuss re-opening First Baptist Church 
to host members, regular attenders and guests for worship. As you are aware, our 
Deacon Council represents a wide-range of our church's demographics, and the 
decisions that we made together were done so with unity, harmony and with care for the 
well-being of our congregation, which includes the protection of others from the COVID-
19 virus, but also the mental health benefits of being with people in community. To that 
end, we came to following conclusions unanimously, with only one abstention on the 
third recommendation below: 
 
1. We will plan to open First Baptist Church on Sunday, June 7 for morning 
worship at 10:55 AM. We will offer two venues in which to worship together as a 
congregation - the Sanctuary and the Fellowship Hall! We can seat up to fifty people in 
each according to CDC Guidelines and recommendations from the Governor's Re-
opening plan, Phase 2. We will practice social distancing entering, seating and exiting 
both venues.  
 
2. We will require all attendees to wear masks. We will provide them for attendees at 
no charge. The purpose of wearing a mask is to prevent asymptomatic spread of the 
virus. Masks protect others from you, not you from others. So, it will be defeating the 
purpose if we give a preference. 
 
3. All other activities, except for the June 5 Red Cross Blood Drive, on the church 
campus (indoor or outdoor) remain suspended until further notice. (We believe that the 
Red Cross Blood Drive is a way that we can safely love our neighbors during this crisis, 
as blood banks are exhausted right now.) The Church Office will remain closed, with the 
ministerial staff available via normal means of communication. 
 
As we take these steps to re-open First Baptist, the Deacon Council and the Ministerial 
staff believe that it is our responsibility to not only consider our privileges, but the safety 
and well-being of others. We believe, as Paul wrote to the Philippian Church, that "we 
should not look to [our] own interests, but the interests of others" (Phil. 2:4, 
NRSV).  Until a vaccine is available for COVID-19, we should plan for some forms of 
social distancing in all our public activities, including church participation for a long time 
to come. 
 
With that in mind, please consider the following: 
 
1. Our worship services will not look the same as they did prior to closing the church. 
The CDC and other reputable sources recommend that we do not engage in 
congregational singing and have strongly recommended that choirs not meet until 
further notice. We will follow those guidelines. 
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2. We will continue to offer our worship via Livestream on YouTube. If you prefer to 
continue to worship from home, via YouTube, live or pre-recorded, then we encourage 
that! It's OK if you do not feel that you can return to First Baptist safely or if you feel 
uncomfortable wearing a mask for an extended period of time.  
 
3. We encourage those of you who fall into at-risk categories to remain at home. At the 
same time, we will not turn anyone away from the church as long as you are compliant 
with the guidelines above.  
 
4. Most important: if you are not feeling well, if you are struggling with respiratory 
symptoms, if you are feverish, if you have digestive symptoms, or if you have been 
exposed to anyone who has tested positive for COVID-19, please do not attend worship 
at First Baptist Church until a physician has indicated that it is permissible for you to do 
so.  
 
5. The Deacon Council and Ministerial Staff will continue to comply with the CDC 
Recommendations, Governor Cooper's phased re-opening of the state, and the wisdom 
of the medical professionals within our congregation. 
 
6. You may experience a wide-range of emotions as we return for worship. Perhaps you 
will feel great joy at being back. Perhaps you will feel anxious. Perhaps you will grieve 
the fact that things aren't normal or what you are used to. Perhaps the atmosphere will 
be tense, as you adjust to new activities. You might be sad, angry or depressed. You 
may be comfortable and relaxed. All are valid feelings. If you feel that you need to leave 
during the middle of the service, step outside, or whatever, please feel free to do so and 
know that, whatever you feel, we love you and we are here for you. 
 
I am very excited about this opportunity, and a little anxious too! Personally, I miss each 
of you! However, as we take steps to re-open, nothing is 100% safe, including resuming 
in-person worship. And, your conscientious cooperation and compassion for others as 
we take these steps are vital to the future of our church. As I have heard discussed in 
several ministerial venues, a COVID-19 outbreak within a congregation could mean the 
not only the deaths of many of our loved ones, but the closing of congregations as well. 
It is that important that we comply with the Deacon Council's mandates as we attempt 
re-opening. 
 
Additionally, our school systems are already preparing for the possibility of remote 
learning again for the Fall, in the case of a second wave of COVID-19. Please be aware 
that we will continue to make the best decisions that we can for our church. We will 
prepare to slowly resume worship opportunities. We will also prepare to be completely 
online again, with no activities on campus.  
 
Please be prepared for additional communications, including email and phone calls, 
regarding how you can sign up to participate in worship. And, we welcome your 
feedback!  
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Your support and cooperation thus far has been outstanding. We appreciate each one 
of you! May we continue this as we learn to love God, one another and our neighbors 
during this COVID-19 crisis. We do this for God's glory, the sake of the Gospel, and with 
the presence and power of the Holy Spirit at work in our midst. 
 


